                      MICKLE TRAFFORD & DISTRICT PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on Monday 1st December 2014 at 7.30pm at the Village Hall
Present: 
Cllr Andrew Merrill (Chairman),Cllr Parkin, Cllr Blackman, Cllr Rowlands, Cllr Harrison and Cllr Ancliff.
Cllr Nicholas and Cllr Woods
PC Rob Boulton
Mr Derek Bowker – Parish Clerk 
Item 1 
To invite members of the public to raise issues
 None present
Item 2 
To accept apologies.
Cllr Parker
 Item 3
To receive Declarations of Interest 

Declarations as per “Notifications of Interests”
Item 4
Approval of the Minutes of the Finance meeting held on the 3rd November 2014.

RESOLVED Approved.  Proposed by Cllr Ancliff and seconded by Cllr Merrill.

 Item 5 
To note Income & Expenditure in November 14, to note authorised cheques in 
November 14 and approve accounts as at 23/11/14
        The income and expenditure and the cheque authorisation were noted and it was 

        Proposed by Cllr Merrill, seconded by Cllr Blackman that the accounts for November should be accepted

        ALL AGREED
Item 6
Highways Issues





Drains (School Lane)
Work has been carried out on the drain in the area of Regency Court and the councillors will monitor the area to see if the flooding problem no longer exists.




Light (Mannings Lane)
Cllr Nicholas will identify for the Clerk the post which is now missing a light.

Cllr Nicholas also reported that there was a light out on a traffic sign at the junction of Mannings Lane and the A41, he also thought that the Parish Council should discuss the need for Traffic Lights at the Hoole roundabout following a series of collisions.
Item 7
Noticeboards
The Parish Council side of two Noticeboards has been done and it was agreed that the public side should   also be done. No further work will be done on any of the remaining boards
Item 8
Speedwatch


PC Boulton acknowledged receipt of the data that had been supplied to him following the help of Mr Simmonds.

He noted that the averages for all the areas checked was good but agreed that there was need for further action in certain areas because of the percentage of vehicles that were travelling over the ACPO guidelines.


PC Boulton will sanction some enforcement action through December/January and report back at a future meeting.


PC Boulton also advised that there had been an attempted burglary in Hoole Village with similar incidents in Guilden Sutton; he had also recently had to hand out a cannabis caution in the area.

Item 9 
Community Assets

A meeting is planned in the near future with CWaC officials to discuss the rejection of the site at the corner of The Street and School Lane as a community asset and also more new sites.
Item 10
Village Hall Trustee Recommendation (Finance)
Following the decision at the last Parish Council meeting that the Parish Council is responsible for the purchase of goods for the Village Hall the Trustees passed a recommendation that was put to the committee that

All Invoices appertaining to purchases, which attracted VAT, should be presented to the Parish Council for payment with the Trustees then reimbursing the Parish Council the nett sum from their income.

This provoked much discussion on the matter and it was proposed by Cllr Rowlands, seconded by Cllr Parkin, that the Finance and General Purposes committee “Accept the recommendation of the Village Hall Trustees subject to further appropriate advice being sort by the Clerk”

A vote was taken with 5 for and 1 abstention, PROPOSAL APPROVED.

It was proposed by Cllr Blackman, seconded by Cllr Parkin that the Village Hall Trustees should be allowed to approve payments of up to £300.

A vote was taken with 5 for and 1 abstention, PROPOSAL APPROVED.

Item 11 
Wooden Bus Stop (Royal Oak)
Cllr Blackman has engaged a contractor to do this work in the near future.
Item 12 
Budget 2015/16

Cllr Blackman asked if a provision needed to be made for Youth projects in general and the possible

re-instigation of the Skate/BMX track project.

Councillors put forward their views on the draft budget and the revised figures will be considered again at the January meeting.
Item 13
Land at Queens Diamond Jubilee Park

Work is being done and no Invoices have yet been received
Item 14     
Any urgent matters – at discretion of Chairman.
Cllr Merrill asked the Clerk to report
a) The village signs at either end of the A56 which were in poor condition

b) The foliage between the two bridges on Station Lane which were starting to cause an obstruction

Item 15 
Next Meeting 


Date and time of next meeting Monday 5th January 2015 @ 6.00pm at the Village Hall

Meeting Closed 19.36pm
Signed.........................................................................Dated .....................................................................

Prepared by Derek Bowker

2nd December 2014
   2014/40

